
 
 
 

  Barnstable Youth Commission Minutes 
Hyannis Youth and Community Center – Multi-Cultural Room  

January 22, 2019; 6:30 P.M. - 7:30 P.M. 
 

A quorum being duly present, Chair Matt McCauley called the meeting to order at 6:33 p.m. at the 
Hyannis Youth and Community Center – Multi-Cultural Room, 141 Bassett Lane, Hyannis, MA 
02601. 
 
Present: Matthew McCauley (Chair), Lucas McCauley, Sean Dowling, Lily Beal, Ethan Sirhal, 
Piper Hunt, Jenna Schmidt, Connor Levesque, Patti Machado (Director of Recreation), and Kip 
Diggs (Adult Advisor) 
 
Absent:  Allianna DeBarros (Vice – Chair), George Cole, Alexandra Stampfl, Morgan Contrino, Lt. 
Jean Challies (Police Officer), Officer Brian Morrison, Lynne Poyant (Director of Community 
Services), and Jen Cullum (Town Council Liaison) 
 
Sean Dowling made a motion to accept the minutes from the January 8, 2019 meeting.  Ethan 
Sirhal seconded.  All in favor.  Motion passed. 
 
Public Comment: 

 None 
Old Business: 

 Suicide Prevention –  
 After some discussion¸ Ethan Sirhal made a motion for the Youth Commission 

to undergo training for the Barnstable Youth Task Force Initiative.  Lucas 
McCauley seconded.  All in favor.  Motion passed. 

 One Love  –  
 @BHS – presentation is confirmed for April 9, 2019 during the last two blocks 

of the day – 12:07 p.m. to 1:55 p.m. in various locations in the school.  
 @Sturgis – Ethan will be meeting with the Key Club on 1/23/19 @ 3:30 p.m. 

and will contact the Student Council this week.   
 @ St. John Paul – work in progress 

 Youth Summit - 
 Program -   Reach out to the Cape Youth Force and invite them to a 

Commission meeting. 
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 Finance - 
o Kiwanis Club – Patti and Ethan will be attending the January 23rd 

meeting at 6:30 p.m. at The Yarmouth House to make a presentation 
asking for a donation.   

o Cape Cod Foundation Grant – was awarded to Cape Youth Force. 
Patti will reach out to them in the hope the Force and Commission can 
work on a combined program. 

 Youth Job Fair –  March 6, 2019 
 Status quo – continue to reach out to vendors.   

 Meeting with Barnstable Superintendent 
 Discussion on the Survey will be put on the Agenda for Jan 22nd. 

 BYC Brochure 
 Patti will e-mail out the completed copy. 

New Business 
 Table discussion regarding Youth Survey that Supt. Meg Mayo-Brown discussed with 

the Commission regarding statistics of class levels students are enrolled in by race, 
ethnicity, etc.  Lucas McCauley made a motion to approve generating a survey.  Sean 
Dowling seconded.  All in favor.  Motion passed. 

 Survey Discussion will be on the agenda for the Feb 12th meeting. 
 
Ethan Sirhal made a motion to adjourn. Sean Dowling seconded.  All in favor.  Meeting adjourned 
at 7:31 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Trisha Otto 
 
 
Trisha Otto 
Financial Supervisor, Barnstable Rec/HYCC 


